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Background  
 
A Pre-bid conference was held for 121GR17M032 (Two bridges at New Circle Rd. over 
Landsdowne Rd. and one bridge at Bluegrass Parkway Ramp over US 60) in Fayette and 
Woodford County, Kentucky (Dist. 07).   
  
Present: 
KYTC 
Tom Mathews KYTC Michael Baase KYTC  
Kyle Bidwell KYTC O’Dail Lawson KYTC 
Tony McGaha KYTC Mattie Conley KYTC 
Daniel Kucela KYTC Fazi Sherkat KYTC 
Benjamin Bays KYTC Katie Stewart KYTC 
 
Contractors 
Jack Vallas Elite Contractors Michael Trujillo Intech Contracting, 

LLC 
Themelis (Tom) 
Galousis 

Euro Paint, LLC  Apastolos 
Hazimihalis 

300 Industrial, LLC 

 
Others 
Danny Wells KTC   
 
 
 
A. Pre-Bid Conference 
 
The meeting was convened at 10:00 A.M (Eastern Time) by Tom Mathews of KYTC.  
 
  
Question and Answer 
 
Q: Mike Baase from KYTC asked if concrete painting was a separate line item. 
A: Tom Mathews stated that it was a separate line item. 
 
Q: Tom Mathews from KYTC asked where the engineer wanted the stenciling applied to 
the bridges. 
A: Daniel Kucela from KYTC stated stencils should be applied to two corners.  
 



Q: Jack Vallas from Elite Contractors asked if the county number was to be included in 
the stencil. 
A: Tom Mathews from KYTC stated yes.  
 
Q: Katie Stewart from KYTC asked when the HSIP projects in the New Circle Rd. area 
would be complete. 
A: Tony McGaha from KYTC stated that two of the four projects should be finished by 
the end of the month and the other two should not interfere.  
A: Tom Mathews from KYTC stated that there is language within the contract to 
coordinate with other contractors in the area. 
 
Q: Mike Baase from KYTC asked about issues with school bus traffic in the Lansdowne 
area. See Addendum 1 
A: Tony McGaha from KYTC stated that the project should be complete prior to school 
starting. 
A: Tom Mathews from KYTC stated that an addendum is in process to address this issue. 
There is also options where equipment can be staged. See Addendum 1 
 
Q: Tom Galousis from Euro paint, LLC asked if there were two lanes under the 
Landsdowns bridges and if the closures were 24 hours. 
A: Tom Mathews from KYTC stated that there were two 12’ lanes, two bicycle lanes, 
and two sidewalks. One of each has to be open and the closure was 24 hours. See 
Addendum 1 
 
Q: Jack Vallas from Elite Contractors asked if equipment could be left on site.  
A: Tom Mathews stated yes.  
 
Q: Mike Baase from KYTC asked if there were restrictions on length of lane closures. 
A: Tony McGaha from KYTC stated that should be determined by the geography of the 
area. 
 
Q: Apastolos Hazimihalis from 300 Industrial asked if the inside barrier walls if the 
overpass get painted. 
A: Tom Mathews from KYTC stated yes, utilizing nighttime lane closures.  
 
Q: Tom Matthews from KYTC asked about time restrictions for lane closures during UK 
football games or the fall Keeneland meet. See addendum 1 
A: Tony McGaha from KYTC stated that game times were not announced until two 
weeks prior to the games and that night time lane closures were acceptable for Keeneland 
and daytime football games. See Addendum 1 
 
Q: Mike Baase from KYTC asked if the concrete patches on the Bluegrass Parkway 
bridge were to be painted and is there a time limit for them to be painted. 
A: Tom Matthews from KYTC stated that it is to be coated after patch sets. 
 
Q: Katie Stewart from KYTC asked when was the completion date. 



A: Tom Mathews from KYTC stated the completion date was November 15, 2017. 
Q: Mike Baase from KYTC asked about restriction for July 4th and Labor day holiday. 
A: Tony McGatis from KYTC stated that it should not create problems. 
 
 
Meeting was adjourned at approximately 11:00 A.M. 
 
Minutes submitted by: Danny Wells 
 
Approved by: Tom Mathews 




